
American Legion 
Jeremy E. Ray Post 324 

Jersey Village, TX 
 

December 8, 2019 

Regular Meeting - Minutes 
 

Commander Otto called the meeting to order at 16:00 hours.  There were 7 officers 
present:  
 Commander Otto 
 Vice Commander Pyke  
 Finance Officer Baughman 
 Service Officer Riley  
 Judge Advocate Pryor 
 Chaplain Link 
 Historian Howard 
 
and 8 other members and 8 guests for a total of 23 in attendance.  A quorum was 
met and the meeting continued.  
 
Minutes:  
 Adjutant Dick read the minutes from November’s meeting.  Donna McCarty 
made a motion to accept the minutes and it was seconded by Bob Riley.  Motion 
passed and was approved. 
 
Finance Report: 
 Adjutant Dick reported that the available funds of Post 324 were $17,902.71.  
Motion to accept finance report pending further audit was made by Janet Donath 
and seconded by Bill Novak.  Motion was approved by membership. 
 
Guests: 
 One guest was introduced, New Member Post 324 Kennith Arriola (Army) and  
 
Committee Reports: 
 Charles Smith won the Raffle for the Colt 911. 
 
Commander’s Report:  
 Commander Stefanie Otto reminded post of the dates for Oratorical contests.  
Post being December 13th and District 8 on January 11th, 2020.   
    
Sick Call: 
 Sick call remains as last month: Ron Lance, Tim Givens, Howard Mead, Ted 
Lukeman- wife Janet on Chemo, and Janet Donath 
 
Old Business 
 For legion shirts, see Donna McCarty.  She needs a certain quota to get them 
at a discounted cost. 
 



New Business: 
 Salute to Heroes will be on February 8, 2020.  Josh Bleil will be the guest 
speaker. 
  
Good of the Legion: 
 Commander would like to adopt the VA Cards and Wayne Huebner motioned 
to do 8 Gift Cards $200.  Donna McCarty seconded the motion and it was approved 
by Membership. 
      
Adjourn: 
There being no other business, the meeting was adjourned at approximately 14:30 
hours in order to have our Annual Family Christmas Dinner.  Our next scheduled 
meeting will be at Carl's BBQ on Sunday January 12, 2020. 
 
Respectfully Submitted: 
 
Larry Dick 
Adjutant 


